MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – June 17, 2024

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, June 17, 2024 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the township You Tube platform. 
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on June 3, 2024. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 845 calls for service YTD for an average of 5.00 calls per day. No mutual aid received and mutual aid given of 3 since last meeting. The 4th of July parade and community picnic is scheduled for July 4th and the VFW fireworks will be July 3rd. The parade registration link is on the department’s Facebook page. John is working to get the permit for the fireworks display. With the extreme heat forecast, John stated the Clark County EMA’s page listed cooling center locations in the county.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor said the manhole on West Enon was leveled, the ditch work in Parkridge Acres was complete and sign maintenance was ongoing in the township. A lot of furniture had been dumped along Conway Drive and Don had contacted county solid waste. The stumps on Collier Road are removed. In the cemetery, mowing and weed eating are ongoing and Don is looking to have the Pride program assist with weed eating for the 4th of July. A couple of funerals are scheduled this week. The cemetery books are being computerized and the Historical Society is updating records as well. Don had a couple of deeds for the trustees to sign.

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin had no report.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.
Hustead EMS
Loretta Lewis had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustees talked about the ditching in West Enon and if the county was able to jet out a clogged pipe, which had not been done. The flail head for the mini excavator was attached, but not used. Trustees noted it could be used on the bike path near Hustead and Jackson Road to help the county crews.

The ad for the Echo Hills road project bids is placed for the July 1st bid opening date and with Southern Vista paving completed an invoice should be received soon.

Trustee Pettit noted the driveway and parking lot (300x125) has been completed at the Sports Park.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted that Dynegy was sending out letters to participants in the electric aggregation that due to some restructuring letters are being sent by First Energy stating there is a new supplier.  Jay noted that everyone is still under the contract for electric through May 2025.  He will contact Trebel to begin discussion on the gas aggregation. 

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
Linda Kankey spoke on behalf of the former dispatchers regarding their prior service and dedication to the township. 

At 7:49 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
